ASHWATER PARISH HALL
MINUTES OF TRUSTEES MEETING – WEDNESDAY 25 JULY 2018
In attendance – Trustees: Colin Vallance (Chair), Letitia Yetman, Ivan Buxton, Andrew Stacey, David Vaughan.  
Apologies – Helen Bone, Judith Addicott and Andrew Patterson  
	1. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

It was confirmed the meeting was quorate and there were no declarations of interest

	Actions

	2. MINUTES OF MEETING –  18 APRIL 2018
The minutes were approved as a correct and accurate record with one adjustment under section 10 - the Garfiled Weston Foundation approved a grant of £5,000.

	

	3. MATTERS ARISING

Jack Moon plaque – Agreed to go ahead with in the same style as the Gliddon plaque, to be mounted on the wall outside the hall.  Word to be confirmed with Trevor Moon. (Carried forward from previous meetings)
PAT testing – IB will ask Damon Siddal to carry out the PAT testing (Carried forward from previous meetings).
Broken blind in JMH – the broken blind has been replaced with one from the Meeting Room.  The Meeting Room blind to be repaired when parts are sourced (Carried forward from previous meetings).
PA system – It has not been possible to get the microphones fixed via the original supplier.  IB has got a price for a new portable PA system (£149.00).  DV and IB will further investigate the issues with the existing system before purchasing a portable system.
Purchases - A frying pan and thermal flask (IB has details) are required for the kitchen.

General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) – IB has developed a GDPR Policy and will circulate this to Trustees.
Funding application - DV needs to sign the application to Devon Community Foundation before it can be sent off.
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	4. Treasurer’s Report
DV presented the profit and loss accounts for quarter one, ended 30 June 2018.  Key points are set out below:
· Surplus for period £5,783.74 (£537.44 – surplus on operation, £5,246.30 – net proceeds from fundraising activity)*
*Fundraising activity includes a £5,000 grant from Garfield Weston Foundation towards the extension project.
The EDF feed in tariff payment has not been received relating to one of the solar arrays, for the March to June quarter.  This is because EDF have to read the meter every two years to verify that the payments are accurate.  The payment for the quarter is late pending the reading of the meter which has now been done and so payment will follow.

IB has queried the ‘non energy charge’ cost increase on our electricity bill being applied from a 1 April 2018 – it is a cost we have to live with and amounts to approximately 1p per unit.
	

	5. Health and Safety
No accidents have been reported for the period.
A complaint has been received in relation to the kitchen urns.  Some hall users have been using a second urn at the far end of the kitchen because the circuits at the hatch opening are not powerful enough to power both urns.  LY will explain to the users that they should only use one urn and this should be at the hatch.  IB will discuss the situation with an electrician and establish what the issues are with the circuits and the costs of resolving the issues so that both urns can operate at the hatch.

A drainage grill at the car park entrance had come loose but has since been fixed down.
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	6. Maintenance
· Grass cutting – Bryan Lewens has offered to cut the grass – LY will ask him to go ahead.
· The hot tap of the right hand sink in the men’s toilets is loose – IB will investigate.
· The contractor has been instructed to complete the floor repairs in the ladies toilets (cost £687).  The work will take place in September.
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	7. Parish Council
· Trustees agreed that the Parish Council can fit a projector screen in the meeting room.  The Parish Council also asked to store a projector at the hall but as there is nowhere it can be locked away they will store it off site.
· The Parish Council are offering support to organisations in the Parish.  Trustees agreed to make a request towards the cost of a new PA system, the planning application for the hall extension and, subject to being able to establish costs in time, any upgrades needed to the hall wiring.
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	8. Charitable Incorporated Organisation
The new Charitable Incorporated Organisation (CIO) has now been approved.

The Charity Commission have sent emails to the six founding Trustees (IB, LY, AP, HB, AS and JA).  The emails ask that at least one Trustee needs to log into the Charity Commission to print off the certificate for the new CIO – IB has done this.

We now need to instruct a solicitor to transfer the hall asset to the CIO (grounds, building and contents) and then notify the land registry, Big Lottery and Charity Commission.  We also need to seek advice from them on how to handle the transfer of the shop lease.  Trustees agreed to appoint Coodes Solicitors for this work.

LY will contact Coodes initially and then IB will write to them setting out the situation.

All suppliers and organisations we deal with, such as the bank, Torridge DC etc. will also need to be notified of the change of organisation in due course.
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	9. Hall extension
· The Garfield Weston funding of £5,000 has been received.

· After further investigation an application to the Clothworkers Foundation is not going to be appropriate.

· IB will investigate an application to the ‘National Lottery, Awards For All’ for up to £10k

· LY will ask John Forward to go ahead with submitting a new planning application.
· IB will ask the Parish Council if they will make the payment for the planning application as they have previously.
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	10. Events
The Adventures of Mr Toad – 15 September.  The performance will be promoted by LADS.  Ivan, Diane and Helen have agreed to help with the event.

Future events:
· Possible quiz – need to agree a date
· Huffing for Stuffing – November (date TBC)
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	11. Any other business
None
	

	12. Date of next meeting

The next Trustees meeting to be held on Wednesday 17 October 2018 at 8.00pm
	


